Draft 22nd June 2020

Minutes Hyndland Secondary School
Parent Council Meeting online via Zoom 22/02/19
Present:
There was a significant turnout for our first online meeting using the Zoom platform.  Unfortunately, due to many users having usernames such as ‘iPad’ or some obscure identity, it wasn’t possible to create a record of those in attendance.  However, the principal office bearers of the Parent Council were present along with the Head Teacher and the Senior Management Group.
Notes:
1. During this meeting we also held our Annual General Meeting for the end of academic year, with the Chair, Secretary and Treasurer remaining in post as no one volunteered to take on those roles.  An annual report of the activities of the PC was delivered by the Chair.
2. The main presentation during the meeting was the update on plans for the reopening of the school at the beginning the new session in August, this was to be achieved by using a blended approach for education between the home and school premises.  The presentation by the Head Teacher covered many aspects and parents asked questions regarding the balanced approach to learning.  It was recognised that the school had put a lot of effort into producing these extensive plans for the return of the young people and the school was commended on their efforts.  It should be noted that the Minister for Education, John Swinney MSP announced shortly after the meeting that schools would return full time after the summer holidays.
3. The meeting ended with the staff being thanked for their dedication and commitment to the young people.

REMINDER:  Next meeting 11th November 2020


